Town of Olla Minutes


Proceedings of the Olla Town Council meeting held on Tuesday, February 13, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. at the Olla Town Hall – 1907 Louisiana Street.  Mayor Elliott called the regular monthly meeting to order; Chief John Stott opened with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.


Sonya Kennon called roll.  Present: Mayor Elliott, Madge Bailey, Joel Sims, Joe Rachal, Anthony Fenoli and Mark Richardson. Various members of the public were present. 

Bailey made a motion, second by Rachal, to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 
· Presentations and Comments from the Public --
A presentation was made by Kristyn Childers of Millage Management, associated with LaMATS (Louisiana Municipal Advisory and Technical Services Bureau) on town millage. 
            Fenoli made a motion, second by Sims, to approve the January 2018 regular meeting minutes.  Motion Carried.

Fenoli made a motion, second by Rachal, to approve the January 2018 bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Bailey made a motion, second by Richardson, to approve the January 2018 financial statement as presented.  Motion carried.

· Fire Department – Joseph Thompson delivered the written fire report for January.  One new member has joined the department. All fire department equipment is in operational condition.  The Department responded to 1 alarm in January. The department members attended a business meeting, and two training meetings in the month of January, as well as a 4 hour LSU Class. Chief Thompson is seeking pricing on Class A foam. The department is down to 7 buckets. The cost will be somewhere around $3500.00 for a pallet of 36 five gallon pails. The last pallet lasted for several years. 
· Police Report – Chief Stott delivered the written police report for January. 102 citations issued, $31,616.25 was collected in fines and court costs, the department responded to 46 incidents, 8 arrests, 0 accidents and 7 dog complaints. Stott reported that they have one car in the shop and two more waiting to go in. 
· Public Works Department – Superintendent Joe Jeter was absent from the January meeting leaving Mayor Elliott to deliver the routine report for the month of January detailing turn-ons, turn-offs, etc. 
   
Fenoli made a motion, second by Rachal, to accept the reports as presented.  Motion carried.

Fenoli made a motion, second by Sims to approve the employee health benefit plan, accepting the 2.4% increase. Motion carried.  

Richardson made a motion, second by Sims to approve the purchase of a 2018 Ford F-150 Crew Cab Pickup for the Olla Police Department.


Rachal made a motion, second by Richardson to Introduce Ordinance 2018-001 and schedule a Public Hearing for March 13, 2018: An Ordinance for renouncement of right of way, servitude and/or easement to the NW corner of Lot 5, Block 3 of Hardtner and Tannehill 3rd addition. (Note: This ordinance is to be re-introduced due to needing further description of this property. Public Hearing will be scheduled for a later date.) 

Rachal made a motion, second by Sims, to issue a proclamation proclaiming March 7, 2018 as “Career and Technical Education Day”. The Mayor and Council would like to extend a thank you to Miss Laurel Comeaux for coming to speak on this matter. 
Mayor Elliott announced that the renovation of the restroom, and the installation of a handicap ramp at the Dixie Center have completed the second phase of the Healthy Living Grant. The audit on the $250,000 Sewer Rehabilitation project through the LCDBG (Louisiana Community Development Block Grant) was held Wednesday and that project is now complete. The LaSalle Economic Development District (LEDD) has made available a grant of funds to assist in implementing projects that are not allowable through any of our normal funding projects. This application has to be completed by March 1, 2018. Mayor Elliott has emailed the Council for input on how to best utilize this money and the general consensus is to purchase a new zero turn mower that is desperately needed. The mayor has placed state bids on various mowers. On behalf of the town, Mayor Elliott would like to voice sincere appreciation for these funds and asked that Mr. Walter Dorroh, President of LEDD to extend our appreciation to the board. On Wednesday, March 7, 2018 CMT (Country Music Television) will be visiting LaSalle Parish. Louisiana’s Community and Technical College and Technical College System has partnered with CMT Empowering Education to focus on career and technical education programs offered at local community colleges. The SLTCC Jena campus was chosen as a site to host a mini-concert with a native of Louisiana, Courtney Cole. This concert and events leading up to it and will target high school students and provide them with information about technical programs available to them and opportunities for high-wage employment in these high-demand fields. Mayor Elliott reminded everyone present to please try and attend our next council meeting, March 13, 2018. Union Pacific Railroad and DOTD will be meeting with the town to discuss the closure of the Louisiana Street crossing and the improvement of the approaches to the Cypress Street crossing. Our meeting will be held at the Dixie Center to accommodate the public who wish to attend to voice their opinions of this subject. Mayor Elliott urged the public to attend! 
 Richardson made a motion, second by Fenoli, to adjourn at 8:00 P.M.  Motion carried.
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Rhonda Elliott, Mayor

________________________

Sonya Kennon, Town Clerk 

